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Acts 20:24: However, I consider my life worth nothing to 
me, if only I may finish the race and complete the task 
the Lord Jesus has given me-the task of testifying to the 
gospel of God's grace.(from NIV) 
 

May 1st opener 
 

We started the MIS and ASA Midwest season off with 
chapel. It was a good group to start with and then we 
circled the pits praying with guys and preparing to get 
going. Pastor Scott from Your Choice Ministry had two 

volunteers that handed out about 600 pieces of 
Christian based motorsports newspapers and tract 

schedules. Please pray that those receiving the 
information would read it and respond to the gospel 

clearly presented in them. I was able to do the 
invocation and then prayed with several drivers prior to 

the race. It was a good safe day of racing. 
 

Slinger 
 

I was scheduled to step in for Jim over at Slinger 
on the 15th but it was called due to bad weather. I am 
looking forward to getting back to Slinger, hopefully 
next month with the Big 8 group. 

 

Iowa 
 

We had a special blessing of going to Iowa 
Speedway with the k&n East team of Tanner Whitten. 
Saturday we got out to the track and hung out with 
Tanner and others that we know. I joined in with the 
chapel for the k&n group. It was neat to be around that 
group and a new track. 

 

MIS regular season opener 
 

May 22nd we kicked off the MIS regular season. 
We had a small devotional time. I shared off Psalm 
24:3,4 about trusting in the Lord not in chariots. I have 
been thinking a lot about that lately. I prayed in the 
drivers meeting and the invocation. Cindy and the kids 
set up the table and tent and gave out things. I also 
gave away a Bible. Pray for those that received 
materials and the Bibles we gave out. Pray also that we 
have volunteers that come along side to help in giving 
out materials and serve at the track.  
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Memorial Day Weekend 
 

We served at MIS with an enduro and redneck round-
up. It was a fun night of racing and then wrecking a 

bunch of stuff then fireworks. We prayed in the drivers 
meeting and the invocation and just hung out with the 

staff and family. Monday I headed to Columbus 151 and 
joined Big 8 for their race. Of course the focus of prayer 

was for families of fallen soldiers. 
 

Upcoming events 
 

June 3rd – regular race program MIS 

June 10th – regular race program MIS 

June 14th – tentative due to work schedule, 
 Big 8 Jefferson 

June 17th – regular race program MIS (need coverage 
due to work schedule) 

June 23rd – ASA Midwest State Park in Wausau 
July 1st – Big 8, Mid AM, ASA truck all at MIS plus 
fireworks! 
There are a couple other tentative events in June 

 

Final note 
Many of you have prayed for my work situation. 

I have been given my work assignment change and a 
schedule for the summer. There are several dates I had 
hoped to be at but will not due to work. Sorry, I will 
miss you at those events. As for the fall schedule, I do 
not know yet so pray that God keeps the door open for 
the ministry to continue.  

Thanks for praying. Don’t forget to check out new 
devotionals at www.teamjrm.com 

 
Have a great day racin’ in the SONshine! 
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